WORMINGHALL PARISH COUNCIL

3 Opal Mews, Exemplar Park, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire, HP18 0WG

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting Held on Thursday 10th May 2018 at Worminghall Village Hall
Present
Cllr Skates (Chair), 
Cllr Backhouse  
Cllr Bramley 
Cllr Hopcroft
Dst Cllr Rand  
6 members of the public.

	Item
	 
	 

	1
	Minutes
	Minutes from the meeting held 11th May 2017 were accepted as a true and accurate record and subsequently signed and by the Chairwoman.

	2
	Parish Council Chairman’s Report
	Cllr Skates gave the Chairman’s report on the years activities of the Parish Council; a copy is attached annex A.

	3
	District Councillors Report
	Dist Cllr Rand gave his report on the key developments at district council level; a copy is attached at annex B.

	4
	   Neighbourhood Plan    


	Mr Don Potter (Chairman of the NPC) reported that the review by the independent                                                                                                                   examiner of the NP had been completed and subject to a few minor changes of emphasis and to give greater clarity, it had now been finalised and submitted to AVDC. AVDC have accepted the examiner’s report and agreed the updated NP should proceed to a referendum which will take place on 5th July when residents will be asked if they want AVDC to take account of the NP when considering future planning applications.

	5
	  Alms House Report
	Cllr Hopcroft reported that some work had been carried out to the electrical wiring and to the gutters. Otherwise the houses are considered to be in good order.

	6
	Parochial Church               Committee (PCC)
	Mrs June Slade thanked the Parish Council for their recent donation and advised that the church was generally in good order. A copy of the 2017/18 Timeout income & expenditure is at annex C

	7
	Village Hall
	Mrs Charmian Dunford informed parishioners of the work that has been carried out and the intended extension of the disabled access. A copy of the report is at annex D. The Parish Council approved the submission of a Microgrant to AVDC for the proposed new disabled access pathway.

	8 
	Open forum
	There were no questions from parishioners.

	9
	Meeting Closed
	The meeting was closed at 8.05pm



Annex A to 2018 Annual Parish Meeting Minutes

Chair’s Report for Annual Meeting – Worminghall Parish Council
Welcome everyone.

I thought I would break my report out into sections: 

Parish Council Members

This year has brought several changes to the members of the Parish Council. 

During the year, Sarah Black resigned as Councillor and Paul Backhouse has filled the resulting vacancy.

After many years, Adele stepped down as Clerk and has been replaced by David Williamson at the end of the year.

I would like to take this opportunity to thanks all members of the Council, both current and no longer serving, for their time and efforts on the Parish’s behalf.

Finances

We have kept the precept at the previous year’s level therefore not increasing costs for the community.

We thank Don Potter for auditing our accounts for yet another year and for ensuring that we are compliant with the Financial Regulations and current guidelines.

A grant was received to allow the purchase of new laptop and printer for the Clerk.

Around the village

All the streetlights we are now moving to LED lights and this change has led to a refund from the energy company

The grass continues is now being mown by Green and Growing following the devolution of this service from Buckinghamshire County Council.  

WPC made two donations totalling £850 to the PCC to help with the up-keep of the Churchyard.

Several large planning applications have been submitted during the year which has led to some lively debate and it has been noted that Rectory Homes have now withdrawn their application.

Neighbourhood Plan

The Worminghall Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee has continued to push the Plan through the NP process.   During the year, the draft plan has been put out to consultation both in the village and with the Statutory Consultees.   

The Plan has now been through formal examination and I am pleased to say that this has been passed.   The date for the referendum has now been announced which is July 5th.

The entire process has been funded by grants received from Groundwork UK.    I would like to thank my fellow committee members for all of their time and effort spent on this plan.  It has taken nearly 2 years to get to this stage.

Brake

During the year, the Parish Council ran a poster competition in order to raise awareness of road safety.      The winning posters were made into bin stickers and we have a supply should anyone want them.

Village Hall

I also extend my thanks to the Village Hall Committee for continuing to allow us the use of the Hall.

Finally I would like to thank those in the village who take the time to attend  and participate in the PC meetings.  It does make a difference.

Thank you.

Tracey Skates
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Cllrs Michael Rand, District Councillor for AVDC, Member for the Oakley Ward.

Annual Report Spring 2018

During the last year we’ve seen the successful completion of the staff culture change programme. Briefly, every member of staff – with the exception of the three directors – has gone through an assessment process to make sure that we’ve got the right staff in the right jobs. This has resulted in the loss of about 10% of our staff, mainly because digital technology and artificial intelligence are now being used to provide up to date information to residents rather than the reliance on person to person contact to answer queries. The savings made have enabled us to develop a balanced budget for the next four years without cutting services. The culture change programme, together with our digital solutions, has attracted the interest of other local authorities across the country who are similarly suffering from cuts to the Government Grant and we’re now selling our ideas to them – generating over £150,000 of income for AVDC in the last year alone. I won’t go into the details of our digital programme but, in a nutshell, we’re using technology to analyse and answer emails automatically, broaden the amount of information and services available to residents via “My Account” 24/7, using webchat to answer specific questions and developing a “skill” for Alexa that will enable disadvantaged residents to remain in their homes and enjoy a better quality of life. 2017 saw the second anniversary of the Vale Lottery and Tony Hadley, of Spandau Ballet, came along to help celebrate the occasion – along with many of the organisations who’ve benefitted from the scheme. We’ve now got about 160 organisations signed up and are selling the lottery to other local authorities.

The New Homes Bonus scheme has continued to allow us to pass on some of the funds received from Government to local communities. AVDC is one of only a handful of LAs who pass on NHB to communities – the rest use these funds to shore up their revenue budgets.

The regeneration of Aylesbury Town Centre continues apace with the construction of four restaurants and a couple of retail units on the ground floor of a new development with 47 residential units above. AVDC will retain ownership of the ground floor units, generating rental income for the Council. The project is on schedule and is due for completion later this year.

The master plan for the rest of the town centre is being updated to include properties that aren’t currently in the Council’s ownership. Details will be made public as soon as possible.

The Vale of Aylesbury Local Plan has now been submitted to the Government Inspector. It includes nearly 29,000 new homes across The Vale, 9,000 of which are in respect of the unmet needs of authorities in the south of the county. We are obliged to review the plan within two years because Government has announced even higher housing numbers for most authorities in the south-east and these will need to be accommodated.

East-West rail will become a reality and this, together with an Oxford-Cambridge Expressway, will open up new housing growth areas that will help to facilitate the increased housing numbers I’ve just mentioned. There are three corridors within which the expressway will run – the southern one that takes a route from Thame past Aylesbury and out to the Stoke Hammond by-pass via the A418, a central one that follows the route of east-west rail and a northern one that follows the A421. 

Unitary. The secretary of state has issued a “minded-to” decision to support a single unitary in Bucks (excluding Milton Keynes). This will do away with the four Districts and create a new authority based on the geography of Bucks County Council. Needless to say, we’re not happy with that “minded to” decision because I honestly believe that local communities are best served by two smaller unitaries – north and south of the county, and that view was strongly supported by Parish Councils across the County when we originally consulted them on our proposals. We have another two weeks to make representations to the SofS and we’re asking PCs to put forward their own comments as part of those representations.
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Time Out 2017/2018

Donations and Expenses

	Donations
	£
	Expenses
	£
	Nationwide
	£

	April
	150.29
	April
	13.19
	April
	135.32

	May
	103.36
	May
	11.95
	May
	164.67

	June
	130.30
	June
	25.65
	June
	105.94

	July
	159.58
	July
	26.62
	July
	161.38

	August
	164.40
	August
	31.00
	August
	66.33

	September
	97.63
	September
	20.19
	September
	47.00

	October
	161.68
	October
	35.17
	October
	115.32

	November
	182.64
	November
	21.53
	November
	216.84

	December
	143.23
	December
	55.90
	December
	164.68

	January
	158.73
	January
	51.75
	January
	80.70

	February
	183.33
	February
	96.50
	February
	118.09

	March
	146.05
	March
	18.30
	March
	

	
	1781.22
	
	403.65
	
	1377.57


Interest from Nationwide was £1.99

Total paid in to Nationwide was £1379.56

Village Hall £250

Church £550
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Worminghall Village Hall Committee

Charity No. 1135775

Report for Parish Council 2018

Projects undertaken over the year Apr 2017 to April 2018

Tarmac to front apron at a cost of £1902

Repointing of the north wall and repair to other areas costing £5245

Electrical Work including wiring and new fuse board £268

Work to do in 2018
New pathway around edge of carparking area with short fence to stop cars parking overit for ease os access for wheelchairs, pushchairs and the elderly. This will extend from th single gate at the entrance and link to the existing disabled access to the hall – quotation received £3354 for tamac which has been accepted by the committee.

Charmian Dunford

Secretary
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